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JUSTIFICATION STATEMENT  
 
9th February 2017 
 
RE: Richmond Chase, Condition NS04 (Hard Surfacing) of the planning permission 
16/0523/VRC dated 18/05/2016.  
 
 
Dear LBRuT Case Officer,  
 
This statement of justification has been prepared to support the application to remove the wording 
“all hard surfacing to be made of porous materials” from Condition NS04 which states:  
 
No development, except for works of demolition, shall take place until details of the following have 
been submitted to and approved writing by the local planning authority. Development shall be 
carried out in accordance with the approved details. 
 

A. The materials to be used in the construction of the external surfaces of all buildings hereby 
approved, including their colour and texture. 

B. Boundary treatments, including walls, fences and gates. 
C. The treatment and layout of all parts of the site not covered by the approved buildings, 

including hard and soft landscaping. All hard surfaces shall be made of porous materials. 
D. Refuse storage facilities. 
E. Street furniture and lighting. 
F. Sewer and drainage runs. 
G. Any external plant and equipment. 
H. Details and siting of solar panels. 

 
REASON: To ensure a high quality development, and protect the amenities of residents 
 
 

1. When overlaying servicing plans with the road layout there are a number of locations where 
servicing runs underneath the main thoroughfare. Running services under a permeable 
surface is not best practice and should be avoided. Berkeley’s civil engineers from RLT 
provided the following statement which is also attached as further evidence: 

 
“The service corridors within the permeable road widths must be impermeable as part of the 

services provider’s requirements. This is so they do not have to deal with flooded trenches when 
they are maintaining their services.”  

 
2. When re-grading and demolishing the site to a fit for purpose state to build, 4500 cubic 

metres of crush was excavated.  
 

 The ability to use the existing materials from the crush, as opposed to hauling these 
away and importing material from other locations, creates the potential for a few 
hundred lorry movements to be reduced, minimising the Carbon Footprint, 
enhancing local ecology and reducing the impact on local residents. 



 
 

 

 
Whilst we appreciate that improving surface water drainage through new development is a key 
objective and that hard landscaping materials are required to be porous as standard, we 
demonstrate that we are still providing adequate surface water drainage in accordance with the 
approved FRA. Supporting information can be found in the form of: 
 

- Statement for evidence from RSK Consultants Ltd 
- Email dated 11 January 2017 from RLT including statement on service corridors – 

appended to this letter 
- Floor Risk Assessment approved under original planning application 
- FRA addendum letter from RLT Engineering Consultants Ltd 
- Planning Cover Letter from Indigo Planning Ltd 
- Hard landscaping drawings  
- Drainage plans 

 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
Matthew Coveney 
Development Manager



 

 
 

 


